
Gloucestershire Police and Crime Panel Update  
 

Tuesday 28 September 2021 
 

1. Update on the recent activity of the Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC) 
 

The PCC gave a wide ranging commentary on his activities since taking up his role. 
 

Among the areas of focus have been greater efforts to reach out and contact the public 
to better understand public concerns, including setting up a number of public events 
across the County. 

 
He has also already started the process of recruiting additional officers. 

 
Cost savings are also a focus with less spending on buildings. 

 
The PCC emphasised that there are failings in the current customer interface, with wait 
time on calls being far too long, and that this was an area that he is devoting time and 
resources to improving. 

 
2. Draft Police and Crime Plan 

 
The PCC presented a draft of the “Gloucestershire Police & Crime Prevention Plan 
2021-25”. 

 
The plan presents a comprehensive overview of the PCC’s plan for Gloucestershire 
Police Force and how it aims to make Gloucestershire a safer county. 

 
Among the priorities highlighted in the Plan are: 

 

• Reducing anti-social behaviour. 

• A strong and visible police force. 

• A criminal justice system that supports victims and reduces reoffending. 

• A focus on vulnerability and victimisation. 
 

In presenting the plan, the PCC emphasised his manifesto commitments to increase 
resources and make Gloucestershire an “exemplar” Constabulary within the term of the 
PCC’s office. 

 
Success of the plan will be measured by the newly introduced National Crime and 
Policing Measures (NCPM) which have been in place since March 2021 and reported on 
regularly on the Office of the PCC website. 

 
The PCC explained that the Plan has a number of “Golden threads” that run through the 
plan that link together priorities and ambitions. 

 
A key golden thread is a public health approach to policing. This involves five key 
elements: 

 

• Looking at the whole population of Gloucestershire. 

• Understanding the causes of crime and anti-social behaviour. 

• Use of prevention and early intervention. 

• Intelligent use of data. 

• Working across agencies and communities in partnerships. 



 
Another golden thread is embracing the ethos of a child-friendly Gloucestershire 
including asking, valuing and acting on what young people tell the Constabulary is 
important to them, particularly with regard to their actual of perceived safety. 

 
3. E-Scooters 

 
The PCC acknowledged that residents of the County have concerns about the operation 
of E-Scooters and associated policing. 

 
Riding of E-Scooters on highways is illegal, but exceptions have been made for two trials 
currently running in the County in Cheltenham and Gloucester. The results of the trials 
will be used to inform public debate. 

 
There was a lively debate on the operation of the schemes and the wider illegal use of E-
Scooters outside the schemes. The PCC confirmed that the police are not turning a blind 
eye to issues of anti-social behaviour involving E-Scooters in the County and shared 
monthly figures for the numbers of scooters being seized as a result of use on roads. Up 
to 14 scooters have been seized every month. 

 
It was noted that the scooters involved in the trials are closely monitored for behaviour 
and can be easily tracked, allowing for enforcement fines and suspensions from use to 
enforce good behaviour. These scooters are also speed restricted and have to be parked 
in certain designated locations. 

 
4. The future of the mounted police 

 
The PCC confirmed that he is carrying out a review of the mounted police section of the 
force. He has as yet not reached any firm conclusions but felt that the force in its current 
configuration was unsustainable. 

 
Panel members shared their views, but they await the conclusion of the PCCs review. 


